Elsen, Nikki

From:

Kent Ellickson <ellke@onalaskaschools.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 26, 2021 1:04 PM

To:

Reynolds, Mitch; Elsen, Nikki

Cc:

Todd Antony

Subject:

Request for Resolution Approval by La Crosse Common Council

Attachments:

Crossing Guard Resolution Template for City of La Crosse.docx; Signed SD of Onalaska

Resolution 5.24.21.pdf

*** CAUTION: This email originated from an external sender. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. ***

Dear Municipal Officials

Per the email left by our administrative assistant with your municipal clerk, the School District of Onalaska has been notified by City of Onalaska officials that the City of Onalaska is discontinuing its adult crossing guard program at the conclusion of the 2020-21 school year.

As mentioned to your clerk, the School District of Onalaska is required under Wis. Stat. 120.13(31) to seek approval by resolution from <u>all of the governing bodies</u> of the municipalities fully or partially encompassing the School District of Onalaska (City of Onalaska, City of La Crosse, Town of Hamilton, Town of Medary, and Town of Onalaska) in order to appoint crossing guards per statute.

We have prepared and attached a resolution for your governing body to consider for approval. I would like to discuss with the appropriate official scheduling this for your governing body's agenda. We will make arrangements to have a school official explain the resolution to your governing body.

Also attached is the School District's resolution that is referred to in the municipal resolution.

Please feel free to have the appropriate individual contact me at 608-781-9703 or ellke@onalaskaschools to discuss the resolution and the specifics for scheduling this for your governing body's agenda.

Reference 120.13(31): School crossing guards. Upon the adoption of a resolution to do so and approval of the resolution by the governing bodies of all of the cities, villages and towns located in whole or in part within the school district, provide for the appointment of adult school crossing guards for the protection of persons who are crossing a highway in the vicinity of a school. The school crossing guards shall wear insignia or uniforms which designate them as school crossing guards and shall be equipped with signals or signs to direct traffic to stop at school crossings.

Kent Ellickson



Director of Finance and Business Services School District of Onalaska ellke@onalaskaschools.com
www.onalaskaschools.com
237 2nd Avenue South, Onalaska, WI 54650

This email adheres to the policy of the School District of Onalaska http://www.onalaska.k12.wi.us/district/dataservices/emailPolicy.pdf